
Hand in Hand 
Friday 17th January 2025 

Notice: Roskear School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local activities on the 
newsletter. Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not necessarily     

endorse these services.  

Learning together for a better future 

Message from Miss Furnish Dear Parent/Carer 

This week I wanted to kindly remind all parents and carers that all staff, including the senior leadership team (Mrs Head, Mrs 
Lagdon, Mrs Johnson and Miss Furnish), cannot always call you back on the same day. As you will appreciate during the 
working day, they are teaching, working with children, attending meetings, working with external agencies, training and so on. 
If it is an urgent safeguarding matter, then of course, please say that in your email or to the office and we will call back as a 
matter of urgency. We are a very busy and large school and as such our day is spent with the children, but we will always try 
and get in touch within 48 hours. Thank you for your support, patience and understanding.  

Take care and best wishes. 

KS1 Book Of The Week: Horrid Henry’s Food 

Author: Francesca Simon Book Level: 3.2 

Packed with fun and freaky facts, this is the perfect guide to everything you 
ever wanted to know (and many things you might never have wanted to know) 
about FOOD - Horrid Henry style! 

KS2 Book Of The Week: The Lion, The Witch and The Wardrobe 

Author: C.S Lewis Book Level: 5.7 

When the Pevensie children - Peter, Susan, Edmund and Lucy - step through a 
wardrobe door in the strange country house where they are staying, they find 
themselves in the land of Narnia. Frozen in eternal winter, Narnia is a land of 
snow and pine forests, and its creatures are enslaved by the terrible White 
Witch. 

Lost and Found 

The lost and found will be held in the Hall on Monday the 20th. Text with 

the time to be sent on Monday. 

We have a lot of lost uniforms, coats etc to be collected. If you know you 

have something lost, please come and look. 

Thank you. 

New Books for the Library—BINGO 

Thanks to each of you for participating in last week's bingo event we can purchase some fabulous new books for the library. 
Classes have been asked to provide names of books and authors of choice, and the order has gone in. I can't wait to see the 
children engrossed in the new books.  

My thanks to staff and in particular a big SHOUT OUT to Mrs Crocker and Mrs Sheppeck for planning and running the event.  



CALENDAR 
(additions in red)                                                                                                  

 

31.01.25— Non uniform day—Please bring in chocolate for Chocolate Bingo  
(Date of Chocolate Bingo be confirmed) 

24.02.25—Inset Day—School closed to pupils                                                                                                      
23.07.25 - Inset Day—School closed to pupils  
02.10.25—Inset Day—School closed to pupils 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Zoo was Nursery’s focus book 
this week.  

We enjoyed talking about which 
animals we would keep from the Zoo 
and which ones we would send back. 

We even drew pictures of the animals 
the zoo may send us. Please talk to us 
about which animals we chose to keep 

and why! 

 

Drop-off Area 

 

This is a polite reminder to parents/carers 

who bring children to school in cars NOT to 

park within 

the drop-off area in the car park in the 

mornings please. 

 

Thank you.  



Position Class  % Attend Number of Late pupils 

1st St. Piran 99.31 7 

2nd Portreath 99.29 3 

3rd Coverack 97.93 0 

4th Newlyn 97.67 4 

5th St. Petroc 95.17 2 

6th Gwithian 95.17 3 

7th Poldhu 94.44 0 

8th Truro 94.33 2 

9th St. Blazey 93.79 1 

10th Helston 93.21 1 

11th Marazion 93.1 2 

12th Porthcurno 92.5 4 

13th Falmouth 91.54 3 

14th Chapel Porth 83.64 3 

ATTENDANCE DATA   

This year’s target is  

96%     

Congratulations to  

St. Piran 

who came  

first  

this week. 

 

 

 

 
 

Year 1 had lots of fun visiting the Tate 
St Ives and the Barbara Hepworth 

museum this week! They learnt about 
the artists life and work and enjoyed 

seeing her studio and sculpture garden, 
as well as make some sketches of their 
favourite work in the Tate gallery. The 

children were very well behaved and 
did Roskear proud, well done!  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week, Year 6 have 
been building 

structures, using 
pulleys and levers. 

Our designs had to help 
people move water to 

the summit of a 
mountain. 

To create functional 
mechanisms, we had to 

plan and evaluate. 

It was so much fun! 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Well done to Teigan Brown (Helston) for completing 
her ballet exams at Vox Dance Studio. We are very 
proud of you for achieving highly commended and 

distinctions across all 3 exams. 



Congratulations to the following 

pupils who achieved   

‘Star of the week’   

Class Name Reason for certificate 

Porthcurno Everleigh For always trying her very best in all she does. You are GOLDEN! 

Chapel Porth Phoenix For being GREAT and trying his best with mark making! We are 
proud of you! 

Poldhu Whole Class For being GOLDEN superstars on our trip to the Barbara  
Hepworth Museum this week.  
You are amazing and made us so proud! 

Gwithian Sofia C For making a big effort to use finger spaces and capital letters 
consistently. You are TENACIOUS!  

Portreath Cole For being an ASPIRATIONAL writer this week and using the  
resources to help you. 

Marazion Elara For her amazing clay island and for always being GOLDEN! 

Coverack  Lujaiba For being TENACIOUS in maths this week and not giving up, even 
when it’s tricky. 

Truro Layla For being a really responsible learner and her TENACIOUS  
attitude towards her handwriting.  

Falmouth Whole Class For being RESPONSIBLE and following instructions carefully. 

Newlyn Whole Class For being ASPIRATIONAL ambassadors for the school. 

St. Piran Ayla For being TENACIOUS in maths this week whilst getting to 
grips with division problems. 

St. Blazey Grace For being TENACIOUS in maths this week whilst solving  
divisions with remainders and even helping another child who 
found this tricky. 

Helston Evangeline For always being GOLDEN, being an excellent role model and  
always wanting to help adults and her peers. 

St. Petroc Archie For being an ASPIRATIONAL learner in his reading lessons, you 
have wowed us all! 



Menu for week commencing Monday 20th January 2025 


